
School Expectations  The virtue this week  Our PBL lesson   

Respect Yourself             is      this week is   

Respect others     Patience              ‘Respect  the  

Respect the        environment 

Environment        during assembly’ 
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Return to school roadmap 
The best learning environment for students is in the classroom and we are look-
ing forward to welcoming back our staff and students to their classrooms in Term 4. We know that while there will 
be excitement, there will also be some uncertainty about being back together at school. 

Return to school for Level 3 plus -  
Principles underpinning our return to school approach 

• Our key priority is the safety and wellbeing of our students, staff and school communities. 

• We will always be guided by the latest Australian Health Protection Principal Committee and NSW Health ad-
vice and will keep all settings under review as that advice changes or is updated. 

• Existing infection control protocols at schools, combined with new COVID safety measures will help to maintain 
the health and safety of our students, staff and school communities. These include: 

 mandatory vaccination of all staff on school site, and vaccinations strongly encouraged for all eligible students 

 mask wearing by all staff 

 masks are strongly recommended for primary students both indoors and outdoors unless eating and exercising 

 effective ventilation in all learning spaces, as well as use of outside spaces 

 learning in class cohorts, with physical distancing and reduced mixing of students 

 minimal onsite visitors 

 staggered recess and lunch times 

 strict hygiene procedures, including sanitiser use and intensive cleaning. 
As students return to face-to-face learning we will balance the wellbeing of students with the return to classroom 
teaching and learning. 

From the Principal 
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A huge Happy Birthday to the following people who have  
recently had birthdays or have one coming up… 
 

 Week 1   Week  2  Week 3 

 Ned 2N    Frankie 5/6B  Aras KG 

 Ethan 5/6K   Farley 5/6K  Indigo 5/6K 

 Jane 2N       Kai 3/4G 

 Imogen 3/4G      Levi K/6N 

        Georgia 2N 

        Merle 2/3D 

Physical distancing -  

All adults must keep 1.5 metres distance from each other,  

including teachers and support staff, and parents and carers waiting to collect children. 
 

Physical distancing between children in the same class is not required under the latest health guidelines. Mixing 
between class groups will be minimised and students will be supported to follow strict hygiene practices like: 

*regularly washing hands 

*not sharing drinks or food 

*coughing or sneezing into their elbow, or else using a tissue which should be put in the bin straight away 

*filling water bottles from bubblers rather than using the bubbler directly 

Visitors -  

Only essential visitors are allowed on school sites at this time. When dropping off or 

picking up your child, parents and carers need to stay outside school grounds, you will 

need to wear a mask and physically distance.  
 

Planning Ahead for 2022!!  
The executive and I are starting to think about classes and enrolments 
for 2022.  Our student numbers are vital for class planning and staffing 
arrangements.  Please let us know if  your family is moving or planning 
on being away for the beginning of  the new year. 

Staffing changes 
We say congratulations to Carly Nankervis on the birth of  her boy Vinnie. 
Yay!! 
We welcome Ms Oates. Ms Oates will be job sharing with Ms Suito on 2N until the end of  
the year. 

From the Principal continued 

 

Fiona Paine 

Principal 
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Is your child ready to  start school next year?  
 

 

We are now taking enrolment forms for Kindergarten 2022.  If you have a child ready to 

start next year, please collect an enrolment pack from the front office. Enrolments can 

now also be submitted online via the link on our website. 

 

https://enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/#/?schoolCode=4546 

 

For information regarding the ‘Starting School Group’ and orientation  please contact our 

office. 

 

As we are nearing the end of this term, our kindergarten enrolments for 2022 are begin-

ning to grow. If you haven’t enrolled for next year or know of a neighbour or friend who 

hasn’t enrolled yet please consider doing so. The current restrictions don’t stop enrol-

ment processes as these can now be done online. If you have questions about enrol-

ment, please call the school office. 
 

Kindergarten 2022 
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Teddy woofs a huge thank you to everyone at KPS 
for his birthday wishes, cards and videos and is 
looking forward to seeing you back at school to 

share walks, wags and pats. 

I’m tired! No more meetings Mrs Barrie, Please. 

Teddy’s 1st  

baby picture 

Teddy 

Turned 

2 
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Teddy’s first weeks at KPS 

Waiting for all the kids to come back to 

school and play 
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Library News 

https://scholastic.com.au/book-club/book-club-parents/  
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Look what’s new in the Library. Teddy 
and Mrs Barrie can’t wait to share new 

books with you. 
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